
  

 

“Successful relationships become 

partnerships when there is two- way 

communication, and when parents 

and practitioners really listen to each 

other and value each other’s views 

and support in achieving the best 

outcomes for each child” 

(Effective Practice: Parents as 

Partners; The Early Years Foundation 

Stage, 2007) 

 

 

P and C FAQs 

 Meetings are currently held at  

7:15 pm on a Tuesday night, twice 

a term.  

 They usually go for about an hour. 

 These meetings provide an 

opportunity for parents to voice 

their concerns or congratulations 

to the Principal and other staff as 

well as making decisions about 

how to spend P and C funds. 

 The AGM will be held in February 

and costs $1 to become a 

member. 
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We NEED you because……. 

Without your energy and input your 

children will not get the benefit of 

additional funds. If you want the best    

for YOUR children & Hannans,           

please support us. 

 

 

 

The role of the P and C 

 Raise the profile of Hannans PS 

 Provide a forum for parents to 

share information and views on the 

running of the school 

 Assist the school to build positive 

relationships within the community 

 Raise funds to provide additional 

resources and support for students 

 Helps learn about school policies 

and programs 

 Stimulate community interest and 

participation in education 

 Run the Canteen, Uniform Shop 

and contribute to fundraising 

committees 

 

Ways you can help  

The P and C is made up of a small but 

dedicate group of volunteers who are 

passionate about helping our school. 

These volunteers take on roles on the P 

and C, and support us to organize 

fundraising events.  

 

In 2022 they helped us by: 

 Organizing events like the 

Colour Run, Mothers’ and 

Fathers’ Day Stalls and catering 

for events. 

 Fundraising to subsidize the Year 

6 Camp. 

 Supporting the purchase of new 

Reading resources and iPads. 

 Helping at school functions like 

NAIDOC Week. 

 Purchasing decodable readers 

 Providing Book Prizes and other 

Awards. 

 Fundraising to purchase seating 

for the lunch area, 

redevelopment of the library; 

and playground equipment 

across the school (all ongoing) 

 

Canteen 

The Canteen is run by the P and C 

who employ a Canteen Manager. 

Parents volunteer their time to help 

and we can always do with more 

support. If you can spare some 

more time please let us know. 

Orders are placed online or prior to 

school using the Flexischools app. 

 

 
Uniform Shop 

The Uniform Shop is run by the P & C. 

with opening hours on Monday 

mornings and Thursday afternoons, 

but these can be negotiated as the 

Coordinator volunteers their time to 

provide this service to our families. 
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Kalgoorlie 6430 
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